

Infra Working Group

Weekly Meetings

- Weekly on **Monday at 16:00 UTC**
- GTM Link <https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/819733085>
- Minutes at [Infra Working Group Meeting](#)
- IRC #opnfv-meeting - freenode.net
- Chaired by **Fatih Degirmenci** for Nov/Dec (meetings chaired by Infra PTLs on a 2-month basis)
- You can also dial in using your phone with Access Code: 819-733-085
 - United States +1 (312) 757-3126
 - Australia +61 2 8355 1040
 - Austria +43 7 2088 0034
 - Belgium +32 (0) 28 93 7018
 - Canada +1 (647) 497-9350
 - Denmark +45 69 91 88 64
 - Finland +358 (0) 923 17 0568
 - France +33 (0) 170 950 592
 - Germany +49 (0) 692 5736 7211
 - Ireland +353 (0) 15 360 728
 - Italy +39 0 247 92 13 01
 - Netherlands +31 (0) 208 080 219
 - New Zealand +64 9 280 6302
 - Norway +47 75 80 32 07
 - Spain +34 911 82 9906
 - Sweden +46 (0) 853 527 836
 - Switzerland +41 (0) 435 0167 13
 - United Kingdom +44 (0) 330 221 0086

Scope and Goals

Working Group scope is all **infrastructure cross project initiatives** activities with cross-project impact ... this includes

- Dashboards for use of lab and CI resources
- Prioritization / allocation of lab resources .. see [Hardware Infrastructure](#)
- Inconsistencies in use of CI resources

Agenda

November 20th

Agenda:

1. Zuulv3 Prototype
 - Very short proposal on Etherpad: <https://etherpad.opnfv.org/p/opnfv-zuul-prototype>
2. Huawei Lab [wutianwei](#)
 - migrate Xi'an lab [Huawei Xi'an Lab](#) to shanghai
 - add a arm pod in the end of Dec
3. CI Resources for JOID [Narinder Gupta](#), [David McBride](#)
 - a. Status of Huawei POD
 - b. Status of alternative Intel POD
 - c. Connecting PODs to Jenkins - mail to helpdesk is needed
4. XCI at Plugfest
 - review schedules, can we consolidate agenda items?
 - practices/principles to follow in order to be part of XCI. (Infra/CI practices such as PDF/IDF/SDF & dynamic CI, having people/hw, etc. which will be documented)
5. <addme>

Action Items:

- Add topic regarding PDF/IDF/SDF into OPNFV Plugfest/Hackfest agenda. [Fatih Degirmenci](#)

- Move PDF from Octopus repo to Pharos repo. [Jack Morgan](#)
- Contact Ulrich Kleber regarding the retirement/archival of Octopus project. [Fatih Degirmenci](#) and [Ray Paik](#)
- Send list of available unblocked ports to [Aric Gardner](#) for new Jenkins server. [Jack Morgan](#)
- Contact [David McBride](#) about having Security as part of a release process by adding it to relevant Milestone(s). [Luke Hinds](#) and [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Ask OPNFV TSC about the Zuulv3 prototype requirements. [Trevor Bramwell](#)
- Talk about OPNFV Zuulv3 prototype within LF Infra/Releng to see how it fits into overall LF strategy/backlog. [Trevor Bramwell](#) and [Aric Gardner](#)
- Review the no of PODs installers have. [Jack Morgan](#) and [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Update documents on CI POD requirements [Trevor Bramwell](#)
- Clean up securelab access including creating new Idap group for lab owners [Aric Gardner](#)
- Clean up non-active Pharos committers [Jack Morgan](#)
- Pharos project needs to define hardware details to be included [Jack Morgan](#)
- Send email to Lab owners to request them to input lab information into dashboard [Jack Morgan](#)
- Infra WG needs to decide how to manage documentation - we have two proposals [Fatih Degirmenci](#), [Jack Morgan](#), [Luke Hinds](#)
- start email thread on transitioning docker build script to the releng project [David McBride](#)
- schedule a Plugfest discussion on logging facilities [David McBride](#)

Ongoing Items:

- Identify what can be moved from OPNFV Wiki Infra Space to RTD and what can stay on Wiki, [Jack Morgan](#), [Ulrich Kleber](#), [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Document how to control commit gating in CI evolution [Fatih Degirmenci](#)
- Document how to build an OPNFV Pharos lab [Jack Morgan](#)